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21 June 2021 

The Chief Executive Officer 

Department of State Development, Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning 

Fitzroy / Central Regional Office 

PO Box 113 

ROCKHAMPTON QLD 

Via MyDAS2 

Attn:  Tracey Beath – Senior Planning Officer 

Dear Tracey, 

RE: NOTICE TO STOP CURRENT PERIOD (S32 OF DA RULES)  

Development Application for Material Change of Use for a Research and Technology Industry (Pilot 

Plant) and the associated Environmental Authority for ERA 28 Sugar Milling or Refining 

 Kidd Street, MOSSMAN QLD 4873 

We write regarding the above described development application and advise that we are stopping the 

current period, being the referral agency assessment period, in accordance with s32 of the 

Development Assessment Rules (‘DA Rules’).  

Please be advised that the current period will be stopped for a period of five (5) business days, up to 

and including 28 June 2021; or until this notice is withdrawn by the applicant.  

Should you have any queries, please contact the undersigned on (07) 3666 5200. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Michael Dargusch 

Associate Director of Planning 

Wolter Consulting Group 


